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CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REOUESTED

The Honorable Matthew Feldmann
Mayor, Town of Dixon
POB 26
Dixon, WY 82323

RE: Emergency Administrative Order
Town of Dixon
Docket o. SDWA-08-201 0-0050
PWS lD #5600059

Dear Mayor Feldmann:

On June 8, 2010, the U Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) issued an Emergency
Administrative Order (the Order) ordering the Town of Dixon (the Town) to take various
measures in response to the loss of pressure in the Town's drinking water distribution system.

The Order required the Town to issue a public notice and boil order, and to continue the
notice until receiving notification from EPA to suspend it. This letter confirms the verbal notice
provided by Lisa Kahn of EPA on June 12, 20 I0, that EPA hereby suspends the "Boil Order and
Public otice" section of the Order (page 2, paragraph 2), because the Town's water supply no
longer presents an imminent and substantial endangennent.

This letter also serves as written notice that effective June 12,2010, pursuant to the Order
(page 3, paragraph 6), daily special purpose bacteriological and chlorine residual monitoring is
no longer required and may now be reduced to weekly monitoring as verbally communicated to
the Town by Lisa Kalm on June 12,20 IO. This notice is based on total coliform monitoring
conducted June 9-11,20 I0, with each sample analyzed as total coliform negative and chlorine
residual samples meeting acceptable levels. Weekly monitoring shall be conducted until the
Town is notified in writing by EPA that bacteriological sampling may be returned to monthly and
special purpose and chlorine residual sampling can be discontinued. All weekly special purpose
monitoring results shall be reported to EPA by fax immediately upon receiving the results.

The remainder of the Order remains in effect.



If you have any questions you may contact Kathelene Brainich at 1-800-227-89 J7,
extension 6481 or (303) 312-6481. Any questions from the Town's attorney should be directed
to Sheldon Mueller, Enforcement Attorney, who may be reached at (303) 312-6916.

Sincerely,

Darcy O'Connor, Acting Director
Technical Enforcement Program
Legal Enforcement Program
Office of Enforcement, Compliance

and Environmental Justice

Michael T. Risner, Director
David Rochlin, Supervisory Attorney
Legal Enforcement Program
Office of Enforcement, Compliance

and Environmental Justice

cc: WY DEQ/DOH (via e-mail)
Tina Artemis, EPA Regional Hearing Clerk
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